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Otto Hofmann


The Friends Meeting of Austin wishes to minute the loss of our dear Friend, Otto Hofmann, 
who died on Saturday, May 12, 2001 with his family by his side. His former wife and good 
friend, Margaret Hofmann, and his children, Stephen Hofmann, Heidi Veselka, Barbara Yerby, 
and Anna Powell, are members of our Meeting. Otto and his family began attending our 
Meeting in 1953 and were among its first members. Otto blessed us with warmth, his breadth 
and depth of interests, and his wonderful stories. He built sandboxes for the Meeting’s 
children, cabinets that would fit in the kitchen of the Meeting House on Washington Square, 
kept us supplied with pianos, and let us know when they were no longer worth tuning. He 
played piano for our singing meeting, and there are so many songs that we will never again 
hear without thinking of him. We were all enlivened by Otto’s zest for life, and we were all 
amazed at what he had done and what he could do.


Otto was born on a farm in Kyle, Texas, on December 9, 1918, the youngest of ten children of a 
German pioneer family. He attended the University of Texas at Austin and received a liberal arts 
degree in the Plan II program and a master’s degree in choral conducting. He was a 
conscientious objector during World War II, performing alternative service.


Otto followed his varied interests to the complex science of building pipe organs. He rebuilt the 
pipe organ for St. Mary’s Cathedral, as well as building pipe organs for St. Stephen’s Episcopal 
School, the Austin Presbyterian Theological Seminary, and others in Austin, throughout Texas, 
and beyond. He became one of the leading American authorities on pipe organs and was 
elected President of the International Society of Organ Builders. He was awarded the Industrial 
Arts Medal by the American Institute of Architects. He was a signatory of the charter of the 
Texas Conference of Churches and at one time a member of the Corporation Board of the 
American Friends Service Committee. He also served as Clerk of the Friends Meeting of Austin 
and of South Central Yearly Meeting.

 

Otto is survived by his sister Dorthea Hill; his former wife, Margaret Hoffman; his children, 
Helena, Pamela, Franz, Barbara, Anna, Heidi, and Stephen; his sixteen grandchildren; and his 
two great-grandchildren. Otto was buried in a plain pine box in Live Oak Cemetery in Uhland, 
Texas.






